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Happy (almost) Halloween Burlington Shag Club Members!  As I write this, I think 
“Gee, did we not just do our Halloween Party a few weeks ago?”  My, how this 
year has flown by.  Yes, it sure has but what a good year it has been for our club.  
As I thumbed through my pocket calendar for 2014, each month brought back so 
many memories of good times we have shared as a club and club  

members.  Then, I turned the pages to November and December, and said, “Wow – so much 
more to come!” 
Before we move on to what is to come, let me say thank you to every club member who was 
able to attend our membership appreciation party at Mike and Debbie's cabin.  I am still 
somewhat limited in getting around, so I had the opportunity to sit and watch everyone there, 
90+ people in fact.  As I sat in my chair, I could see every person there and it warmed my 
heart to see and hear so much fun being had.  It was a beautiful afternoon and a very pleasant 
night.  Amy prepared some really great pick-up food for the afternoon, and then Mike and 
Debbie finished out the afternoon with the best chili ever.  Some gathered to play corn hole, 
some danced, some sat and visited with their fellow members,  and everyone posed for pictures.  
It was just a really good time to be together in the Burlington Shag Club style.  This party was 
given as a thank you to all the members for everything we had accomplished this year as a 
club.   
Friday night we will gather at Showtime in our Halloween costumes and dance around and for a 
little while – we will be kids again.  It is always a good party and it is always so much fun to 
see all the neat costumes our members come up with.  Sissy and Steve picked judges that no 
one will know until the night is over.  By the time you read this letter, it may be history, so 
look for pictures in our newsletter and I hope you were there and will be able to see yourself in 
at least one picture. 
November 15 will be another opportunity for members to come together for a night of fun 
bowling and an oldies party that I hope will be remembered for a long time.  When we began 
planning this party, we felt we had a good idea. But when we got started, we were thrilled at 
how any were willing to take part in the activities.  Thank you ahead of time for anything you 
did to help make this another party for the memory books. 
Elections are coming up in a few weeks.  Please make plans to attend the business meeting on 
November 21 to vote.  The people you vote for will be the ones leading your club and keeping 
it going in the right direction.  The Hall of Fame inductee will also be announced at this 
meeting. 
December 13 will be our Christmas Party at Showtime.  Robin will be preparing our meal of 
turkey, ham, mashed potatoes & gravy, green beans, yeast rolls, tea & coffee and dessert.  
Members will be charged $10.00 and guest will be charged $15.00.  Tickets will be on sale early 
November, so please buy your ticket prior to the party.  This will be helpful in planning the 
seating and how much food to prepare.   
We will have a New Years Eve Party at Showtime – plans are not finalized at this time, but go 
ahead and mark your calendar and plan on bringing in 2015 with your club members.   
Again, thanks for always being such great members and for making our club so successful.  
Remember our members and their family members on our Sunshine List.   
NOW GO AND DO WELL. 
Joan 
President 

Burlington Shag Club 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
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Special Called BSC Meeting - 10/29/14 
Kurt Lankford opened the meeting at 6:31 PM.  A quorum of 16 was needed and an excess of 40 people were present. 
Joan Kimbro called the meeting to order to announce that after MOW withdrew from our annual MOW Valentine’s Dance due to new legal 
limitations on this type of fundraiser, she called Jim Quick and Coastline band to cancel the contract for the event that was scheduled for 
2/14/15.  Crystal Quick called Joan back and stated that they wanted to continue with the event in partnership with the Burlington Shag 
Club.  They will assume all liability and costs and our club would do the same tasks for the event such as decorating, ticket sales, door duty 
etc.  We would have no liability.   Crystal also stated that they would make some type of donation to MOW once the expenses have been paid 
and the profits were determined.   They will also sell tickets at their events and on their website before the Valentine’s event.  The floor was 
opened for questions, which were discussed and answered.   Mike Wilson made a motion that we accept Coastline’s proposal and Amy 
Crawford seconded.   Majority approved.  Full detailed minutes will be available at the November 21st meeting to review. Also, ballots for the 
DJ for the Christmas party were passed out and members were asked to  
vote on a DJ.   After the ballots were counted, firstchoice was Chigger  
Woods and second was Rick Turner.  Meeting adjourned at 7:25 PM.   
-- Respectfully submitted by:  Lorna Shively, Secretary.    

Edith Loy 
336-584-1975 

edithloy@triad.rr.com 

Dianne Neese 
336-228-7203 

Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com 

Baxter Sellars 
336-228-6126 

bsell3631@aol.com 

Mike Wilson 
336-260-3796 

wilsonco@bellsouth.net 

November business 

meeting/birthday night will be 

held at Country Club Lanes on 

November 21st   

at 7pm.  PLEASE PLAN TO 

ATTEND!   

BOD Minutes 

The board met 10/17/14 after the general 

business meeting and discussed the 

following topics: (1.) The officers and the 

board are hosting the membership 

appreciation party being held Oct.25. We 

went over what we needed to purchase and 

who would be responsible for getting it and 

bringing it to the party. (2.) There have been 

some suggestions to modify and clarify 

some of the by-laws. The board decided to 

address this after the first of the year so we 

could include any new officers that may be 

elected for 2015. (3.) An officer was 

questioned by a club member who asked if 

the board secretary was reporting 

everything that was discussed in our 

meetings. After some discussion it was 

noted the club secretary is to only report the 

highlights of the general business meetings 

and the board secretary does the same on 

the board meetings.  

--- Thanks, Edith Loy  

 Look for a box during 
the month of October 

for non-perishable food donations 
to Christmas Cheer.  These 
donations mean we can spend 
more of our yard sale earnings for 
toys, clothes, and even  
utility bills for our needy families. 
It will be located around the bar 
area. 
Give what you can – Thank you! 

Birthdays 
Ken Hepler 11/4 
Pam Morgan 11/5 
Chip Caldwell 11/6 
Martha Shoffner 11/8 
Allen Brown  11/9 
David Camp 11/12 
Judy Driver 11/12 
Nancy Shreve 11/12 
Rick P. Turner 11/14 
Sharon Bason 11/15 
Rhonda Summers 11/16 
Rolanda Stanfield 11/17 
Bud Catoe 11/18 
June Graham 11/20 
Darlene Oakley  11/20 
Gloria Thompson 11/20 
Martha Neibel 11/21 
Jo Ann Robinson 11/21 
Charles Tate 11/22 
Carol Oakley 11/25 
Sheila Walker 11/25 
Kimberly Clements 11/26 
Donnie Boone 11/27 
Judi Snyder 11/27 
Scott Goodson 11/29 
Gregory Watlington 11/29 
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Treasury Report – As of 10/17/14 
Submitted by Amy Lynn Crawford 

Starting Balance 9/26/14    $12,001.56 
Yard Sale 1,672.00 
ACSC Meeting (Joan)   400.00 
Corn Hole Tournament 335.00 
Yard Sale Startup Cash 250.00 
50/50 75.00  
 Total Deposits  $2,732.00 
Yard Sale Startup Cash 250.00 
DJ Services 200.00 
Office Depot  114.22  
 Total Expenses   $564.22 
Ending Balance 10/17/14   $ 14,169.34  

November 2014 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

            1 

2 3 
  
  

4 5 6 7 
Showtime 
DJ Rick Turner 

  

8 

9 
  
  

10 
  
  

11 
  

12 13 
  

14 
Showtime 
DJ Darrell 
Gaither 

  

15 
Fall Bowling 
Tournament& 
Motown/Oldies 
Party 6:00pm 

16 
  
  

17 18 19 20 21 
Business 
Meeting & 
Election Night 
DJ Bobby Snyder 

22 
Danville Shag 
Club “Meet the 
Area” Party 

23 24 25 26 27 
  

28 
Showtime 
DJ Ron Russ  

  

29 

30             

Betty Caviness 12/26 
Jake Caviness 12/4 
James Conner 12/28 
Dace Crawford 12/10 
Ann Daniels 12/4 
Danny Edwards 12/28 
Dan Faulkner 12/5 
Wendy Ferrell 12/18 
Randy Graham 12/31 
Robin Greer 12/8 
Ro-An Grooms 12/31 
Gerry Holland 12/21 
Jill Humphries 12/18 
Alice Isley 12/31 
Max Isley 12/18 
Lisa McCormick 12/22 
Robin Moore 12/10 
Kristy Pardue 12/13 
Watt Parker 12/19 
Victor Pate 12/8 
Carol Pettigrew 12/5 
Phyllis Pike 12/19 
Brenda Riley 12/7 
Judy Satterfield 12/16 
Brenda Smith 12/4 
Kelle Valenzuela 12/15 
Judy Webster 12/12 
Sue Weiss 12/14 

Birthdays 
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BSC Business Meeting Minutes 
10/17/14 

Members Present: 
Betty Caviness Eddy Finch  Larry Jordan Dianne Neese Tommy Stafford Jake Caviness Sharon Finch 
Jesse Justice Lee Neese Vicki Stafford Amy Crawford Doug Foley C.D. Kimbro Penny Rice 
Cindy Swiggett Gary Crawford Polly Fox Joan Kimbro Baxter Sellars Evelyn Turner Joe Davis 
Betty Honeycutt Kurt Lankford Kim Sellars Rick Turner Sandy Davis Gail Jordan Edith Loy     
Lorna Shively Debbie Wilson Mike Wilson      

Call to Order by Kurt at 7:02 PM 
Joan welcomed everyone to the October meeting.  
Secretary’s Report:   Lorna reported that we have 321 members. Joan asked for a motion to accept the September minutes are 
published.     Cindy Swiggett made a motion to accept and Sharon Finch seconded.  All approved.   
Treasurer’s Report:  Amy presented the YTD balance for 10/17/14 of  $14,169.34 of which $2,212.00 is for Christmas Cheer.  
Cindy made a motion to accept the report and Doug Foley seconded.  All approved.   
Birthdays:   Lorna announced the October birthdays.        
SOS Tickets:  Edith stated that she has plenty 2015 SOS tickets for $30.00. These will make great Christmas presents.   
Sunshine:  Penny Rice reported the following sunshine news:  Judy Webster’s son Timothy passed away on Sept. 29.  Mack and 
Janice McSherry’s daughter had surgery on Oct. 3 and is doing well. Judy Lindley has been very sick with pneumonia. Bud Catoe 
and Randy Berry’s mother suffered an aortic aneurysm and was in CCU for several days.  She is stable at this time.  Bob White 
was recently diagnosed with pancreatic cancer.  Bob and his wife Glenda are long-time members and are now living in High Point.  
Allen Duvall’s 91-year-old father had hernia surgery on Friday, Oct. 17.  We also need to continue to remember Lorna Shively’s 
mother who is still struggling with multiple health issues.  Of interest to BSC members - Gary Lynn (Steppin’ Out Shag Club) 
passed away from cancer last week.  Remember his wife Vicki during this difficult time.  Also, Judy Collins, of Judy’s House of 
Oldies at North Myrtle Beach, is in critical condition at Grand Strand Hospital.  Jim Webster who had been working on a “Life 
Style” segment for Time Warner about the shag dance and had done some filming and interviews with BSC members passed 
away suddenly on October 6.  He was in the process of finishing the work on this project. GOOD news:  Congratulations to Cindy 
Swiggett who has a new granddaughter.  Also, congratulations to Danny Edwards who also has a new granddaughter. 
Corn Hole Tournament:  Lee Neese announced that this was held on 9/27 and we had 12 teams (24 men and 24 women).  Rick 
Turner and Darlene Oakley won the tournament with Polly Fox and Josh Allen finishing second.   Darlene donated her winnings 
back to the club.   We were able to raise $335.00 for the 3 hour tournament.  Rick Turner also MC’d and DJ’d for the club in the 
after party.   Joan thanked Lee and Dianne for their hard work on setting this up.  
Christmas Cheer yard sale: Cindy reported that we raised about $1672.00, along with the $500.00+ that was earned for T-shirt 
sales.  We will be able to adopt several families that she will be choosing soon.   One elderly lady that we adopt each year has 
contacted her already with her needs.  Cindy thanked everyone who donated items and their time to make this a success.  
Acceptance of Nominations:  Dianne Neese announced the nominees for each office and the following were present and 
accepted their nomination.   Elections will be held at the November meeting.   
Nominees are:    
President:   Joan Kimbro Secretary:  Lorna Shively 
VP:   Lee Neese and Polly Fox Treasurer:  Amy Crawford 
Sergeant at Arms:   Kurt Lankford and Joe Davis 
Hall of Fame Committee: Edith Loy reported that the committee met on 10/15/14 and reviewed all nominees.   The nominees 
were voted on by the full committee and officers and the 2014 HOF inductee was chosen.  The HOF inductee will be announced 
at Nov 21 meeting.  Edith thanked the members who took the time to nominate members and the HOF committee for giving of 
their time to serve on committee. 
MOW Benefit:  Mike Wilson stated that we have received an email from Sandy Ellington, MOW Board President.   Mike read the 
email out loud which stated that due to changing regulations with the charity field they have terminated the partnership with 
BSC and the MOW event held each February.  Mike reported that our Board has met several times with them and had many 
other outside meetings to discuss options that would allow this to still happen, to no avail.   Discussion was held about future 
events and Joan suggested forming a committee.  Several members volunteered (Jesse Justice, Betty Caviness, Amy Crawford, 
Polly Fox, Cindy Swiggett, Joan Kimbro, Dianne Neese, Sandy Davis and Edith Loy).   After further discussion, Kim Sellars made a 
motion to table this issue until the BOD could meet to discuss it.  Doug Foley seconded the motion and all approved.  The BSC 
Board will meet to discuss other charity fundraiser options for the future.    
Membership Party:  October 25th---3:00 -8:00 (or until).  Per Mike Wilson, he is combining his chili event with the party this year 
and it is being held at Amanda Point (4060 M Harper Trail, Burlington, NC).  He has directions available on the tables if you need 
them.   Members will be free and guests will need to pay $5.00.   We will have chili, fixings, desert, tea and lemonade.   You will 
need to bring your own drinks if you require something other than what is provided.   
Halloween Party: This is being held on Friday, Oct 31 at Showtime Lounge at 8:00 PM.  There will be anonymous judges roaming 
the event to choose the best female, best male, best couple and most unique costumes.   Please join in the fun and come in 
costume.  
Beach Music Awards:  N. Myrtle Beach; Nov 5-9.  Many of the events require a cover charge or a pass to enter, however, Friday 
from 12-5PM at the OD Beach Club there will be activities with no cover charge.  Sometime between 2-4 PM the activities will 
stop and at 7:00 PM the awards will be given out.  We were nominated for one of these awards (Best Shag Event) and we will 
know whether we won or not during this time.  Also, 94.9 FM the Surf will be there covering these events and if you are unable 
to attend, you can hear this on that station between 2-4 PM. (Continued on next page) 



BSC Business Meeting Minutes 
(Continued from previous page) 

Bowling night and special event:  Evelyn Turner announced that the date for this event will be 11/15/14 and it will follow the 
same rules of participation as our past tournaments ($15.00 pp, includes 2 games and shoes, roll off game between 2 highest 
teams and cash prizes).   We will be moving this up to 6:00 PM, so please come at 5:30 PM to register.  Please sign up and pay her 
as soon as you can. We are inviting some of our sister clubs to come out and join in this time.   There will also be a special event 
held around 8:00-8:30 that night in the Lounge.   The exact time will depend on the ending time of the bowling tournament.  This 
“special event” will be an Oldies, Goldies & Motown variety type of show with many “Special” guests.  Chigger Woods and Rick 
Turner will be our DJs for the evening and you are invited to stay at no extra charge for this event and sing along with your 
favorite artists. 
Next Business Meeting Nov 21---Per Joan, this is officer election night.  You must be present to vote.  Also, the Hall of Fame 
inductee announced. 
Danville Shag Club Area Party:  Nov. 22nd –this is one of our sister clubs and is being held at Santana’s in Danville, VA. 
Shag Club Christmas Party:  This is being held at Showtime. Lee canvassed the membership for DJ selection and the suggestions 
were Rick Turner, Chigger Woods, Roy Childress and Rick Burnham.  Members will vote on this at the November meeting.   Also 
what do we want to charge?   Lorna will be the chairperson and Robin has agreed to cater the party again this year, with a similar 
menu.  Presale tickets will be available, but will not be mandatory.  We are suggesting a charge of $10 for members and $15 for 
guests.  Discussion held and Lorna Shively made a motion to accept these door fees and Amy Crawford seconded.   All approved.  
Please remember this is our monthly meeting for December as well. 

50/50—Lorna Shively won $52.00  
Adjourned at 8:02 PM 
Respectfully submitted by:   Lorna Shively, Secretary  

We had a great turn out on Saturday, October 25th for our Annual Membership 

Appreciation Party.   There were 82 members who came and spent some part of their 

Saturday with us, along with 9 guests, for a total of 91 people.   Mike and Debbie 

Wilson graciously extended their property, Amanda Point, located on Harper Trail for 

our use for the party.   Mike and Debbie incorporated their annual chili event which 

was a great mix for the venue and the weather.   Mike’s chili was DELICIOUS, along 

with all of the toppings, lemonade and tea.  Man, oh man, was it good!  Amy Crawford 

also served up a great array of appetizers and snacks for our munching pleasure.   We 

had four corn hole games going at once, with some of the players sitting out more 

quickly than others.   We have quite a few “ringers” in the club, if you’ve never played 

with them!  A great mix of music had some shagging on the lawn and others flat-

footing at the barn, while most of us sat enjoying the company and the weather.   After 

dinner, a huge cake with our logo on it was served.  We could not have asked for a 

more gorgeous day, a more delicious meal or a better group of people to spend time 

with!   The officers and board members want to thank each member for the talents and 

time that they bring to our club, which makes it so successful in all the we do!  To the 

members of the AWARD WINNING Burlington Shag Club---THANK YOU!!!!   

- Lorna Shively, on behalf of the officers and board 
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November 7 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Turner 

November 14 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Darrell Gaither 

November 15 – BSC Fall Bowling Tournament & Motown/Oldies Party 6pm – 

 Showtime Lounge 

November 21 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime 

 Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Bobby Snyder 

November 28 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Ron Russ 

December 5 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Hugh Walker 

December 12 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Mike Harding 

December 19 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime 

 Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Brent Lloyd 

December 26 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Roy Childress 
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